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Thank you to the law firms who contribute to The Forum newsletter each 

 issue: 
• Andrews & Price, Special Education Alert 
• Tucker Arensberg Attorneys, Education Law Report 
• Weiss Burkardt Kramer LLC, In Brief: School Law Update 

(Located on pages 6-7 of The Forum) 

The Tri-State Area School Study Council Newsletter 

 

 

 

Call for Nominations 
 

We are accepting nominations for the following awards: 
Distinguished Educator Award 

D. Richard Wynn School Board Award 

Jean E. Winsand Distinguished Woman in Education Award 

Jean E. Winsand Emerging Woman in Education Award  
All nominations are due by January 19th! 

2024 Workshop Calendar 
 

All events will be held at the University Club 

 

School Board and Distinguished Educator Banquet 
Thursday, March 21, 2024 

 

PASA/PSBA Workshop 

Friday, March 22, 2024 

 

Dr. Jean E. Winsand Workshop for Women in School           
Leadership 

Thursday, April 11, 2024 

 

Dr. Samuel Francis School Law Symposium and Special         
Education Workshop  
Thursday, June 20, 2024 

Check our website for updates and new workshops. If you have            
suggestions for workshops, please feel free to contact us with your ideas! 

https://forms.gle/A6YMHho7Cgsucs5z8
https://forms.gle/YnoHjGVngiVUYVVK7
https://forms.gle/LVvooP9cBfKg6GVJ9
https://forms.gle/2yLJdDjeU9s571Jw5


Tri-State would like to thank all of our members for your incredible support! It was an honor to 
see so many of you at our slate of five fall events. We hope you gained valuable information and 
found our programming to be beneficial in your day-to-day work. If you have any suggestions for 
next year’s programs, please let us know! 
 

Averting Targeted Violence in Schools Workshop 

 

On November 9th, Tri-State welcomed nearly 100 attendees via 

Zoom and in-person at the William Pitt Union to our Averting 
Targeted Violence in Schools Workshop, done in partnership with 
the Southwestern PA Threat Assessment Hub. 
 

After some fantastic opening remarks from Fox Chapel Area School 
District Superintendent Dr. Mary Catherine Reljac, we heard from Dr. 
Jack Rozel, the Director of the Southwestern PA Threat Assessment 
Hub, who gave an overview of building partnerships for effective 
threat management programs and explored how those partnerships 
extend our ability to identify and manage risk factors for violence. 
Next, Dr. Melissa Nelson provided an incredibly informative 
presentation on school-based behavioral threat assessment and 
management.  
 

We then heard a compelling presentation from Dr. John Cencich on 
threat assessment through the lens of victimology. After lunch, we 
closed with Aaron Skrbin, who provided a fantastic recap and 
framework for next steps.  
 

We extend our deep gratitude to all the subject matter experts whose contributions enriched this 
crucial workshop. Lastly, a heartfelt thank you to all the attendees for your active participation 
and commitment to this important cause. Together, we continue to work towards creating safer 
learning environments for all.  
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2024 Holiday Luncheon  
 

On December 6th, we hosted our annual Holiday Luncheon at the 
University Club. We were honored to see over 45 members come to 

celebrate the season with colleagues and friends! 
 

We are also thankful for all of those who presented. Dr. Tom Ralston 
and Dr. Tinukwa Boulder began the afternoon by speaking about the 

K-12 Principal Certification Program and TLL collaborative              
opportunities. 

 

The highlight of the event were the speeches from Dr. Tracy Vitale 
and Dr. Anthony Mooney, who provided both personal and touching 

anecdotes, as well as advice for heading into a new year. 
 

We are looking forward to seeing everyone back on campus soon!▲ 

Recent Tri-State Events 
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Green Building Alliance 

Estimations Lead to Results:  
Advice for Schools in need of Funding  

 

Green Building Alliance acknowledges the challenges faced by schools transitioning to zero fossil fuel dependence 
monitoring energy consumption overall. To make these serious changes, these goals require serious funding. Unfortunately, there 
are still many hardworking schools out there who need funding. Last year, the Department of Energy’s “Renew America’s Schools 
Program” selected multiple schools to receive funding for facility upgrades. Only one Pennsylvania school was successful 
(William Penn). GBA aims to change that and stands ready to assist western PA schools. The first step towards achieving this 
funding starts with listing all desired changes or renovations while taking note of how much energy is currently being used within 
your school on a regular basis. 

 

Are you considering the cost of LED lighting or motion sensor installations, solar roofing upgrades, or HVAC 
replacements? Including this information is crucial towards selection. Whether you plan to make these changes without any 
previous arrangements or not, addressing every need is important.  

 

The parameters of selection for funding can seem hard to achieve but with careful planning and stating what needs to be 
replaced and specifying what goals will be met once those modifications are made, the application process will seem less difficult 
if you follow a simple data-based structure related to your school's needs. Whether it is starting with replacing the boiler or 
installing a heat pump system, these desired changes need to be specifically stated along with the amount of estimated funding 
required for your space.  

 

The Department of Energy’s funding not only supports these actions but also wants to know what specific community-

based benefits will come from the changes made and how they will influence other parts of the surrounding area to become 
involved with the school's sustainability efforts. What integrations can be made with other local industries? Will this offer learning 
opportunities for students along with career aligned paths for them to take in the future? This collaborative effort will greatly 
improve your chances of selection for funding when kept in mind.  

 

With the necessary number of specifications, chances of selection will grow 
significantly. To recap, it starts with observing your current energy consumption, listing all 
desired and active renovations, and specifying how much funding your school needs to set 
these plans in motion.  

 

For more information visit www.gba.org or reach out to Christopher Tate, 
christophert@gba.org to set up a consultation. ▲  

Fall Workshop Photos 

http://www.gba.org/
mailto:christophert@gba.org






New Research Shows Pennsylvania Students Need Better Access to Lactation 
Policies 

 

Author: Nymisha Desai 
 

It may no longer be common, or legal, to push pregnant or parenting students out of school, but these students still face 
significant barriers to educational success. It’s urgent that Pennsylvania ensures students have access to both pregnancy 
and lactation policies to promote maternal and infant health while protecting access to education.  
  

It is also, in many cases, already federal law.   
 

If legislation currently under consideration in the Pennsylvania Legislature (House Bill 994) passes into law, every school 
subject to the public school code in Pennsylvania will soon be required to implement and post pregnancy and lactation 
policies on their school website.   
 

According to our new research, Pennsylvania schools are currently failing to make these policies accessible to students—
especially lactation policies.  
 

The Coalition for Lactation-Friendly Schools (CLFS) is a Pennsylvania-based advocacy group championing the rights of 
parenting students to achieve their lactation goals. In summer 2023, with support from the Women’s Law Project (WLP), a 
state-based public interest legal organization that works to advance gender justice, CLFS conducted a website survey of 
school websites across the state.   
 

CLFS with support from WLP surveyed the websites of 656 educational institutions across 66 of 67 counties in 
Pennsylvania, including 248 public high schools, 160 charter high schools, 150 school districts, 71 trade/apprenticeship 
schools, and 27 intermediate units (regional areas). Surveyors tracked, among other metrics, anti-discrimination 
statements related to pregnancy; policies regarding pregnancy and lactation; and accommodations, meaning specific 
modifications to implement the policy, such as the location of lactation rooms and breaktime to express milk.  
 

We found Pennsylvania schools do a much better job at signaling anti-discrimination intent via broad statements than 
providing specific policies, and Pennsylvania students have far more access to policies regarding pregnancy than 
lactation.   
  

The latter finding is alarming. While school administrators may perceive pregnancy and lactation in schools as discrete 
situations, students experience these needs on a predictable continuum—if they seek pregnancy accommodations, they 
may also need lactation accommodations after giving birth.   
  

A pregnant student unaware of their school’s lactation policy may unnecessarily delay or decline returning to school to 
prioritize their breastfeeding goals or be forced to stop breastfeeding due to the inability to access accommodations to 
express milk at school. Pregnancy and lactation policies work in tandem to ensure continuity of support, yet we found in 
many cases, failure to post any lactation policy at all.  
  

As historically gender-segregated institutions, it is unsurprising that trade/apprenticeship students have the least (25.4%) 
access to pregnancy anti-discrimination statements, lactation policies (2.8%) and accommodations (0%). Public schools 
do a much better job posting pregnancy anti-discrimination statements (85.3%) but are severely deficient in posting 
lactation policies and accommodations (0.8%).   
  

In other words, Pennsylvania schools are almost universally failing to publish policies that effectuate anti-discrimination 
statements and provide accommodations for lactating new parents.  
  

We believe the high frequency of anti-discrimination statements in public schools reflects a good-faith desire to improve 
gender equity in education by supporting pregnant and parenting students. However, specific pregnancy and lactation 
policies should also be published on school websites where students are likely to look for this information.   
  

If HB994 passes, this best practice will soon be the law in Pennsylvania.  
  

To learn more about the findings or get involved with efforts to support pregnant and lactating students in Pennsylvania, 
contact the Coalition for Lactation-Friendly Schools (coa.lac.schools@gmail.com) or Women’s Law Project 
(info@womenslawproject.org).▲  

Women’s Law Project 

www.womenslawproject.org      
info@womenslawproject.org 
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The holiday season is a time of year to celebrate with family and friends, and as the new year 
approaches, it is a time to reflect on the past year. 
 

It has been a very busy fall at Tri-State, and we offered programming to our member schools and 
educators in the region to help them learn and grow in their field.   
 

Our annual NCAA Update was an opportunity to visit the Peterson Events Center and learn about 
the changing landscape of college athletics.  The program offered guidance to athletic directors, 
counselors, and school administrators on preparing prospective college athletes. 
 

We offered a program on Averting Targeted Violence in Schools by some of the top experts in the 
country. We would like to thank Dr. Melissa Nelson, Dr. Jack Rozel, Dr. John Cencich, and Mr. 
Aaron Skrbin for their presentation. The program gave excellent examples of what school leaders 
can do to keep their students and staff safe. 
 

Tri-State was also honored to welcome Dr. Jaime Meade to the University of Pittsburgh Campus to 
present a program on the Power of Hope. Her research and work on this topic left all in attendance 
wanting to learn more about how hope can impact the learning of our students. 
 

Finally, we ended this year with a Holiday Luncheon to thank our members for their continued 
support this past year.  
  
In 2024, we will continue to offer programming to support our educators in the region. Please plan 
on attending some of the upcoming events and network with your colleagues.  
 

On behalf of the Executive Committee, we wish you all a Happy Holiday and all the best to you 
and your families in 2024.  
 

Regards, 
 

 

 

 

Dr. Bart Rocco 

Executive Director  

The Forum is a publication of the Tri-State Area School Study Council. Your comments and suggestions of topics 
for future publications are always welcome. You may contact us at: 

 Tri-State Area School Study Council   

 University of Pittsburgh    Email: tristate@pitt.edu 

 5151 Wesley W. Posvar Hall   Administrative Assistant: Nolan Baker 
 230 South Bouquet Street    

 Pittsburgh, PA 15260     
  

The information in The Forum is for the general knowledge of the reader. 
 For more specific information, rely on the advice of your solicitor. 
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Happy Holidays! 

mailto:tristate@pitt.edu

